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Bedford Road Lower School 

Welcome back to school for the start of 
the autumn term.  I do hope that you 
have enjoyed  the holidays with your 
children.   
 
Our pupils are all looking very smart as 
we start the new school term. Thank 
you for ensuring that they come to 
school in the correct uniform each day. 
 
During the summer holidays the staff 
and governors have reviewed our 
behaviour management policy. A copy 
of this can be found on the school 
website. The children have also had 
lessons and assemblies to teach them 
about the new behaviour system of 
rewards and consequences. 
 
If you have any problems as we start 
this term, do come and talk to us. 
Please make an appointment to see 
your child’s class teacher in the first 
instance. Most problems can be 
resolved quickly and easily in this way 
and can help us provide a good start to 
the year for your children. Mrs Holden 
is here for any family support needs 
you may have and Mrs Clarke and I are  
here and happy to help too. 
  
 
Mrs Gould 
Headteacher 

Dear	
  Parents	
  and	
  Carers	
  

Please make sure that the school office is 
kept informed of any changes to your 
contact number or address. This is very 
important if we need to contact you in an 
emergency. 

Mandarin 
 
Bedford Road Lower is very lucky to 
have a Mandarin speaking Foreign 
Language Assistant working with the 
school for this academic year. 
 
Miss Yiling Chai has joined us all the 
way from China and she will be 
working with year 4 every Monday 
afternoon. During the year, the 
children in year 4 will have short 
taster sessions of learning Mandarin 
and we hope to start up an after 
school club later in the year for those 
who develop a love of the language 
and want to learn more. 
 
The government are committed to 
investing in Mandarin teaching over 
the coming years and have just 
announced a big investment in this 
area. In a recent press 
announcement, the 
Chancellor of the Exchequer George 
Osborne said: 
“This investment means we can give 
more young people the opportunity 
to learn a language that will help 
them succeed in our increasingly 
global economy.” 
Education Secretary Nicky Morgan 
said: 
“The relationship between UK and 
China is vital to our growing 
economy which is why we want even 
more young people, from all 
backgrounds, to have the 
opportunity to learn Mandarin. 
Teaching pupils these important 
language skills will ensure they 
leave school not just with an 
excellent education but fully 
prepared to compete in the global 
race.” 
 
We are really excited to be part of 
this exciting new venture along with 
other schools in Kempston. 
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Meet	
  the	
  Teacher	
  Evenings	
  Years	
  1	
  -­‐	
  4	
  
This is a great opportunity to meet with your child’s new teacher and find out how they are settling in 
to their new class and how they are getting on. They will take place on the following dates: 
Wednesday 4th November 2015  4.30pm - 6.50pm 
Thursday 5th November 2015 3.30pm - 5.50pm 
Details of how to book an appointment will be coming home soon. 

General reminders from the school office 
Please can you ensure that all money sent in to the school office is in a sealed envelope that 
is clearly labelled with your child’s name, class and what the money is for. We do have a 
supply of envelopes for sale in the school office at a very reasonable price if you need some. 
 
If someone different is picking up your child from school, please let us know by telephoning 
the school in advance.  
 
Medical Appointments 
Our Education Welfare Officer asks to see copies of appointment cards, so if your child has a 
medical appointment in school time, please ensure  you have them with you when you come 
to collect your child. Please let us know in advance if you will be taking your child out of 
school.  
Thank you for your cooperation with this. 

Playground equipment 
Please be aware that school age children and 
younger toddlers are not allowed to play on 
the stage or the play equipment on the 
playground (pencils and bridge), either before 
or after school. These areas are not 
supervised by staff at these times of day and 
should not be used. We would be grateful if 
you would support us in this and keep a 
careful eye on your child at this time, as the 
playground can be busy. 
 
Please note that scooters and bikes should 
not be ridden on the playground as accidents 
could occur at these busy times. If you would 
like your child to bring a 
bike to school, please 
come to the school office 
to apply for a cycling 
permit. 

Conversion to Primary. 
I promised to keep you updated about 
progress towards Bedford Road Lower 
School becoming a Primary. 
The governors of the school have 
submitted an application to the Local 
Authority for funding to build additional 
classrooms. 
 
If our bid is successful, the next step will 
be to undertake a formal consultation on 
our plans.  

Message	
  from	
  Bedford	
  Borough	
  Road	
  Safety	
  
Team	
  about	
  cycling:	
  
Cycling	
  on	
  the	
  pavement	
  is	
  illegal	
  and	
  does	
  
create	
  a	
  danger	
  for	
  pedestrians.	
  Please	
  stay	
  on	
  
the	
  cycle	
  paths	
  or	
  push	
  cycles	
  on	
  the	
  
pavement.	
  

School	
  Meals	
  Year	
  3	
  and	
  4	
  
£2.15	
  per	
  day	
  
£10.75	
  per	
  week	
  
Please	
  ensure	
  that	
  money	
  is	
  sent	
  to	
  school	
  in	
  a	
  
clearly	
  marked	
  and	
  sealed	
  envelope.	
  
School	
  dinner	
  money	
  must	
  be	
  paid	
  in	
  advance	
  
of	
  your	
  child	
  having	
  a	
  school	
  meal.	
  

Polling	
  Day	
  Closure	
  
	
  
We	
  have	
  received	
  advanced	
  notification	
  
from	
  the	
  Borough	
  Council	
  that	
  our	
  school	
  is	
  
due	
  to	
  be	
  used	
  as	
  a	
  polling	
  station	
  in	
  May.	
  
If	
  elections	
  go	
  ahead,	
  school	
  will	
  be	
  closed	
  
on	
  May	
  5th	
  2016.	
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Term Dates for your diaries: 
 
 
October  
6th Harvest 
12th Individual and Family Photos 
26th -30th  
 

Half Term Holiday 

November  
2nd School Closed for Staff Training 
3rd  Brain Smart Day 
4th and 5th Parent Consultation Evenings Years 1 - 

4 
December  
7th PM KS1 (Yr1 & 2) Christmas Show 
8th AM KS1 (Yr1 & 2) Christmas Show 
8th PM   Foundation Stage Christmas Show 
9th AM Foundation Stage Christmas Show 
9th Year 2 and Year 4 to Pantomime 
15th Year 1 and Year 3 to pantomime 
17th AM   Carol Service ( Year 4 parents welcome) 
18th  Last Day of Term 
 
More dates will follow as soon as they have been confirmed. 

Harvest	
  
	
  
Our	
  Harvest	
  celebration	
  will	
  
be	
  on	
  October	
  6th.	
  Once	
  again	
  
we	
  are	
  supporting	
  the	
  
‘Bedford	
  Foodbank	
  Harvest	
  
Appeal’.	
  Suggested	
  items	
  	
  for	
  
you	
  to	
  donate	
  are	
  shown	
  
below.	
  Thank	
  you	
  in	
  advance	
  
for	
  your	
  support	
  of	
  this	
  
worthy	
  cause.	
  

Macmillan	
  Coffee	
  Afternoon	
  
	
  
It	
  was	
  lovely	
  to	
  see	
  so	
  many	
  
of	
  you	
  at	
  our	
  coffee	
  afternoon	
  
last	
  Friday.	
  Thank	
  you	
  for	
  
coming	
  along	
  and	
  supporting	
  
this	
  cause,	
  you	
  raised	
  	
  an	
  
amazing	
  £110.00.	
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